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Greetings, fellow Public Health Professionals!   

Johnese Bostic 

Would you believe we are less than 3 weeks away 
from the fall of 2015?  Time has surely gone by 
this year!  Just as the season is changing, SCPHA is 
ǘƻƻΣ άǘǳǊƴƛƴƎ ƻǾŜǊ ŀ ƴŜǿ ƭŜŀŦΦέ  With a fresh new 
executive committee, new section and committee 
chairs, new members, and old members with a 
new mindset, SCPHA is well on its way to 
improving our look and feel.  Fall is a time to 
ƎŀǘƘŜǊ ƻǊ ǇƭǳŎƪ ŀƴŘ ǿŜΩǊŜ ŜȄŎƛǘŜŘ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ 
activities several committees have planned to 
ƎŀǘƘŜǊ άI!tt¸ ŀƴŘ 9bD!D95 a9a.9w{έ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ 
upcoming events the association has planned.  
So, what have you done these past few weeks to 
build onto the legacy of the Association?   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Did you recruit a new member?  Attend a section meeting?  Sign up to volunteer for 
the golf tournament?  Helped to plan any conferences?  Made a donation to the 
Bunch of Lunches?  L ƘƻǇŜ ȅƻǳΩǾŜ ŘƻƴŜ ŀƭƭ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ.  If you want to be more actively 
ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘΣ ōǳǘ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƪƴƻǿ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǘƻ ǎǘŀǊǘΣ Ŏƻƴtact me so we can chat.                                

  Continued on page 7 

 

 

 

 

2015-2016 Theme  
SCPHA President Johnese Bostic has adopted the theme ά!ƛƴΩǘ ƴƻ ǎǘƻǇǇƛƴΩ ǳǎ ƴƻǿ Χ 
²ŜΩǊŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƳƻǾŜΗέ for the 2015-2016 year.  Make sure we can reach you ς check 
your email for messages from the SC Public Health Association ListServ 
scpha1921@gmail.com and make frequent stops by our website: www.scpha.com.   

 

Save the Date 

Announcements for our Fall 

Conference and Annual 

Conference are on page 2. 

The Bulletin of 

the South 

Carolina 

Public Health 

Association  

mailto:scpha1921@gmail.com
http://www.scpha.com/
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Calendar Updates 
{/tI! ƛǎ ŜȄŎƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ ŀƴƴƻǳƴŎŜ ŘŀǘŜǎ ŦƻǊ ǎŜǾŜǊŀƭ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ άǎƛƎƴŀǘǳǊŜ 

ŜǾŜƴǘǎέ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǳǇŎƻƳƛƴƎ ŦƛǎŎŀƭ ȅŜŀǊΦ  ²Ŝ ƘƻǇŜ you will mark these on 

your calendar, put them in your phone, etc., and plan to join us. 

GOLF TOURNAMENT 

Our 6th Annual Golf Tournament is scheduled for Friday, September 11 

at the Charwood Country Club in West Columbia.  If you have not yet 

signed up, see the front page of our website for all the info you need.  

Come out and support SCPHA and United Way of the Midlands.    

FALL HEALTHY LIVING AND CANCER 

PREVENTION CONFERENCE 

New for this year: Instead of a Winter 

Conference, we are planning a Fall 

Conference for Thursday, October 15, at 

Blue Cross/Blue Shield (BCBS) on Faraway 

Drive in Columbia, SC.  Sponsored by our 

Nutrition Section, this will include 

educational sessions presented by staff 

from SC DHEC, BCBS, and the American 

Cancer Society, and a cooking 

demonstration ŦǊƻƳ ./.{Ωǎ ƻǿƴ /ƘŜŦ 

Lawrence.  Our event is not too far away, 

ǎƻ ƛŦ ȅƻǳǊ Ǉƻǎƛǘƛƻƴ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜǎ ǎŜǾŜǊŀƭ ǿŜŜƪǎΩ 

advance notice for an in-service day 

request, get those forms completed now!  

We will be announcing how to sign-up via 

the ListServ.  

ANNUAL 

CONFERENCE 

BIG CHANGE!  

Our 2016 Annual Conference will be held 

in Charleston on February 18-19.  To 

better accommodate our members, 

including our undergrad and graduate 

students, young professionals, and people 

whose work and family responsibilities do 

not allow for time off near the end of May 

ς we are holding our Annual Meeting 

earlier in 2016. 

We will be sending out requests for 

abstracts and more information on our 

Annual Conference via the ListServ.  See 

the box on the right side of this page to 

make sure we can reach you. 

PUBLIC HEALTH MONTH ACTIVITY:  

Tentatively scheduled for Friday April 15, 

2016, we are planning an 

educational/training day. 

 

GOVERNING COUNCIL MEETING SCHEDULE FOR 2015-2016 

Did you know that, as a member of SCPHA, you could attend meetings of your Governing 
Council?  We meet monthly in Columbia at offices of United Way of the Midlands (currently 
1800 Main Street; they will be moving to the corner of Gregg and Blanding in early 2016).  We 
meet on the 3rd or 4th Thursday, alternating meetings around lunchtime and meetings later in 
the afternoon.  We have conference call capability as needed.  Contact Keisha Hightower, 
Secretary, if you would like to participate. 

Governing Council Meeting Dates 

Thursday, July 23, 2015 3:30 PM to 5 PM 

Monday, August 31, 2015 3:00 PM to 4:30 PM 

Thursday, September 24, 2015 3:30 PM to 5 PM 

Thursday, October 22, 2015 11:30 AM to 1 PM 

Thursday, November 19, 2015 3:30 PM to 5 PM 

Thursday, January 28, 2016 11:30 AM to 1 PM 

Thursday, February 25, 2016 3:30 PM to 5 PM 

Thursday, March 24, 2016 11:30 AM to 1 PM 

Thursday, April 28, 2016 3:30 PM to 5 PM 

Thursday, June 23, 2016 11:30 AM to 1 PM 

Moving?  

Retiring?  

Can your Association reach you? 

LŦ ȅƻǳǊ ƭƛŦŜΩǎ ŀŘǾŜƴǘǳǊŜǎ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜ ŀ 
change in the email address that 
SCPHA has used to contact you, please 
make sure that we have another email 
address or street address to use.  We 
want to keep our members informed 
of what is going on with SCPHA.  
Contact our Membership Coordinator, 
Gloria McCurry at 
mccurrga@gmail.com with your new 
email address or fax your new 
information to (803) 788-0128.  

 

Need us to change how we reach 
you? 

LŦ ȅƻǳΩǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǊŜŎŜƛǾƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ {/tI! 
emails at work and would rather that 
these go to another email address, let 
ǳǎ ƪƴƻǿ ŀƴŘ ǿŜΩƭƭ ǎŜǘ ǳǇ ŀƴ ŀƭǘŜǊƴŀǘŜ 
email for you.  You can also update 
your profile on our website 
www.scpha.com.   

mailto:mccurrga@gmail.com
http://www.scpha.com/
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2015 Annual 

Meeting Report
SCPHA held our 2015 Annual Conference May 20-22 at the 

Brookland Conference Center in West Columbia.  Our theme was 

άtǳōƭƛŎ IŜŀƭǘƘΥ ¢ŜƭƭƛƴƎ h¦w {ǘƻǊȅέ ŀƴŘ ŦƻǊ ǘǿƻ ŀƴŘ ŀ ƘŀƭŦ ŘŀȅǎΣ 

that is what we did ς told our stories to each other and heard 

stories from our partners in provision of population-based and 

client-based healthcare in SC.  

This was our first try to hold a large conference at this facility; we 

had enthusiastic responses following our successful Winter 

Conference in January 2015.  We appreciate the excellent 

ǘŜŎƘƴƛŎŀƭ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘ ōȅ .ǊƻƻƪƭŀƴŘΩǎ ǎǘŀŦŦΦ  ¢ƘŜ ƳŜŀƭǎ ǎŜǊǾŜŘ 

to Awards Luncheon participants, to peoǇƭŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ bŜǿ aŜƳōŜǊǎΩ 

Orientation and in the 3-Minute Papers sessions were down-home 

good! 

Tuesday, May 19: 

After an afternoon spent setting up for the conference, conference 

planners, volunteers, and others met for an Early Bird Reception at 

the Staybridge Hotel.  Nearly a dozen current or former Presidents 

of the Association shared stories from past annual meetings.  We 

were delighted to be joined by Mark Hensley, current President of 

the Southern Health Association (SHA).  

Wednesday, May 20: 

After greetings from SCPHA and SHA leadership, the conference 

opened with a keynote address from Forrest L. Alton, CEO of the 

South Carolina Campaign to Prevent Teen Pregnancy.  Mr. Alton 

helped participants understand how generational differences affect 

workplace relationships, productivity, and working styles.  The 

concepts presented in this presentation informed and supported 

many other conference sessions, and 

certainly our discussions on the future of this 

Association.   

New officers were announced in our business 

meeting, which also included updates on the 

!ǎǎƻŎƛŀǘƛƻƴΩǎ ŦƛƴŀƴŎƛŀƭ ǎǘŀǘǳǎΦ  {ƛƴŎŜ ǘƘŜǊŜ ǿŀǎ 

not a quorum of members present during the 

Business Meeting, no votes were taken on 

Resolutions or for the still-vacant President-

Elect position. 

Conference attendees had several options for 

lunch, and quite a few took the challenge to 

ά9ŀǘ like ŀ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘέ ŀƴŘ ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƳŜ 

buffet that President Obama had enjoyed just 

a few weeks prior.  Lunch was provided to 

attendees for the 

New Member 

Orientation and for 

the Three Minute 

Student 

Presentations.   

  

!bb¦![ a99¢LbD ά¢9{¢LahbL![{έ 

ü This is my first SCPHA event and I really enjoyed meeting many 

others involved in the Association.  This was a great opportunity to 

learn about topics outside of my usual public health topics at work. 

ü Forrest Altonõs opening keynote was excellent!  I felt the facilitated discussion provided an 
opportunity for participants to share their ideas for improving the Association.  Lots of great 
feedback!  Generational Leadership panel was a wonderful great discussion! 

ü I enjoyed the 3 - minute student presentations; please 

keep this as a session.  The multigenerational s ession 

was very powerful; please find a way to keep this topic a 

part of the annual meeting.  Great conference, great 

panel discussion, and closing!  
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The Three Minute Student Presentations session was a true 

highlight of the conference.  Eight students gave well-constructed, 

concise yet clear, very engaging reports of their current research.  

Even with the shorter 

presentation time, 

attendees were able to ask 

questions of these 

colleagues.  Our feedback 

tells us that this will 

definitely be continued for 

future educational 

conferences.  We may 

combine this style of 

presentation with our 

current poster sessions, to allow poster presenters to reach a larger 

audience. 

Our afternoon was packed with interesting sessions ς often causing 

ŘƛƭŜƳƳŀǎ ŀƳƻƴƎ ŀǘǘŜƴŘŜŜǎ ŀǎ ǘƻ ǿƘƛŎƘ άŎƻƳǇŜǘƛƴƎ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴǎέ ǘƻ 

attend.  We had a panel on sexual health, a session on using 

informatics to manage mass casualty incidents, and a late-breaker 

session on the current West African Ebola outbreak.  These were 

followed by sessions on health literacy, a maternal and child health 

panel, and another session presenting student research.   

After our last Wednesday session, many attendees headed into the 

Congaree Vista to enjoy food and fellowship at Old Chicago Pizza.   

 

Thursday, May 21: 

Thursday began with timely sessions on using our voices and our 

personal power to implement prevention strategies and to engage 

and empower persons to be involved in improving their own 

health.  Our morning concurrent sessions focused on using our 

collaborative energies to address alcohol and tobacco prevention, 

to improve health literacy among elected representatives, and to 

address the needs of children transitioning out of foster care in 

South Carolina.  

During lunch, after our awards were presented, Carl Humphries of 

Hope Health moved many to tears as he shared stories from his 

ŦŀǘƘŜǊΩǎ ƭƛŦŜΦ  We were all reminded of the power found in telling 

our own stories. 

Thursday afternoon breakouts included sessions of periodontal 

disease and Type 2 Diabetes and on the SNAP Healthy Bucks Pilot 

Program implementation.  Our student researchers also presented 

three papers on oral health, looking at preventive care, dental 

disease during pregnancy, and homeownership as a predictor for 

socio-economic status for assessing dental disease.  Speakers 

examined the differences between early adopters of public health 

practices versus those who only make changes when incentivized.  

We were reminded by all our speakers that where one lives greatly 

2015 AWARDS BANQUET 

SCPHA was honored to have been asked by Judy Jarrett Bolton to 

be the keeper/steward of the Michael Jarrett Award for Customer 

Service, formerly presented by DHEC.  The Jarrett Award honors a 

person who has provided excellent customer service, and is 

named for the highly esteemed DHEC Commissioner, the late 

Michael D. Jarrett.  For the first time, this award was presented 

during the SCPHA Annual Meeting.  

Criteria for all of our awards are posted on the www.scpha.com 

website.  Nominations will open in November 2015 for awards to 

be presented during the February 2016 Annual Conference.   

¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǿƛƴƴŜǊǎ ŀǊŜ ǇƻǎǘŜŘ ƻƴ ǇŀƎŜ 9 of this issue of The 

Bulletin. 

http://www.scpha.com/
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ŀŦŦŜŎǘǎ ƻƴŜΩǎ ƘŜŀƭǘƘΣ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ǿŜǊŜ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜŘ ǘƻ ǿƻǊƪ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ 

that less true. 

Among the highlights of the 3-day meeting was Thursday 

ŀŦǘŜǊƴƻƻƴΩǎ CǳǘǳǊŜ ƻŦ {/tI! ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎƛƻƴ (pictured on page 1 of this 

issue of The Bulletin).  Using a moderated table discussion, all in 

attendance, including members, invited speakers, and several 

guests who had attended the Awards Luncheon, discussed what 

had been working well (or not) and identified ideas for addressing 

ǘƘŜ άŘƛŘƴΩǘ ǿƻǊƪ ǿŜƭƭέ ƛǘŜƳǎ ŀƴŘ ŦƻǊ ŜǾŀƭǳŀǘƛƴƎ ŀƴd implementing 

the good ideas proposed by session attendees.   

Friday, May 22: 

People returning 

for the third day 

of our 

conference were 

treated to 

several 

informative, 

eye-opening 

presentations.  

We heard about 

barriers to care, especially behavioral health care, experienced by 

military members and veterans.  We heard how dental care 

programs are collaborating with home visiting programs to improve 

health and even to detect possible signs of abuse.  Master Sergeant 

Brown of ǘƘŜ wƛŎƘƭŀƴŘ /ƻǳƴǘȅ {ƘŜǊǊƛŦŦΩǎ 5ŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘ ƘŀŘ ǘƘŜ 

undivided attention of attendees as he reviewed ways to improve 

home safety.   

Our closing keynote panel expertly tied together our conference 

themes and the work that had been done to address the future of 

SCPHA.  Public Health Professionals from the Baby Boomer, 

Generation X, and Millennial generations talked about how their 

workplaces accommodated or hindered multi-generational 

collaboration.  This was followed, coincidentally, but appropriately, 

the passing of the presidential gavel from a member of the Baby 

Boom generation to a Millennial.  President Bostic shared her vision 

of an engaged, energized, enthusiastic Association and unveiled her 

ǘƘŜƳŜΥ ά!ƛƴΩǘ ƴƻ ǎǘƻǇǇƛƴΩ ǳǎ ƴƻǿ Χ ²ŜΩǊŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƳƻǾŜΗέ 

By the numbers: 

We had 99 persons attend part or all of our Annual Conference.  Of 

those, three were exhibitors, three were invited plenary speakers, 

and 47 presented in at least one session.  Most attendees paid 

their own way ς a true demonstration of their commitment to their 

own continuing education and to their profession.    

We had a number of generous donors who helped us put on a 

successful conference.  We also appreciated the hard work of the 

Silent Auction Committee, all of whom were very busy with other 

aspects of conference planning.  Thanks also go to generous 

bidders who got great deals on their silent auction loot. 

In final counts, the numbers of attendees were down when 

compared with previous years.  However, everyone who attended 

agreed that session speakers and content provided were top-notch.  

Much of the quality of speakers can be directly attributed to the 

innovation of soliciting abstracts from potential presenters.  We 

will continue some form of this for future educational conferences.  

We also heard the message loud and clear that having too many 

sessions dilutes the audience.  We will work hard to maximize 

educational time, while still providing an audience for any 

conference sponsors. 
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Editorial Comment: All of us in SCPHA can recognize that our 

smaller numbers of attendees represent the strong commitment 

held by those who choose to fund their own memberships, fund 

their own professional training, and who volunteer their time.  It 

used to be easy enough to take a 4-day trip to the beach when our 

work was paying for it (maybe even providing the car!) and then to 

pay scant attention to the educational sessions being offered.  

People paying their own way are much more invested ς all of us 

ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘ ƛƴ ǇƭŀƴƴƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǇǳǘǘƛƴƎ ƻƴ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ !ƴƴǳŀƭ /ƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ 

applaud those who have made SCPHA a priority in their professional 

lives! And we Thank You! 
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Leadership Reports 
tw9{L59b¢Ω{ a9{{!DE, Continued from page 1 

!5aLbL{¢w!¢L±9 /hhw5Lb!¢hwΩ{ {¦aa9w w9thw¢ Jan Cooke, SCPHA Administrative Coordinator 

Greetings everyone!  I hope you had a great summer and that it 

continues into the season change in September.  If you missed the 

2015 Annual Meeting, we hope that this newsletter will give you a 

taste of the great time experienced by those who were there.  We 

had many excellent speakers and presenters.  The Brookland 

Conference Center was great to work with and met all our needs.  

Be sure to join us next year for the Annual Meeting.  You will be 

pleasantly surprised by the plans.  A new location and different 

time.  You will learn more as plans are confirmed! 

President Johnese Bostic has been very busy identifying committee 

chairs and sharing her goals for the term with them.  She hopes 

each of the ŎƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜΩǎ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎ ǿƛƭƭ help implement her plans for 

the Association.  This initiative started with the Leadership Retreat 

in June.  New Governing Council members and committee chairs 

were invited to attend the event where President Bostic presented 

her goals and how they relate to the components of our Strategic 

Plan, which was revised last summer. 

Since the conference, it may appear that SCPHA has been relatively 

quiet.  Behind the scenes, a lot is taking place.  Michelle Myer, 

immediate past-president, and Lydia Frass, member-at-large, with 

their committees, are working on updates to the Constitution and 

By-Laws (C&BL) and moving forward with activities envisioned in 

the Strategic Plan.  If the changes to the C&BL are accepted by the 

Governing Council, and approved by the membership, then the 

Policies and Procedures Manual will be revised to agree with the 

changes to our Constitution.  The Futures Committee is working to 

update our mission, goals, purpose, and logo.  As required, 

membership will vote on any changes before these are 

incorporated into our updated manual of governing documents. 

I continue to serve as the SCPHA Administrative Coordinator.  As 

part of that role, I assisted with coordinating and attending the 

retreat.  I will continue to help with other events planned this year, 

including the Winter and Annual Conferences.  In addition, I check 

the mail, respond to contacts made to the organization by email 

and phone, and make all deposits.  As part of the financial process 

to account for funds coming into SCPHA, I make the deposits, 

document each entry of every deposit, and forward this 

information to the Financial Coordinator.  Any correspondence 

regarding membership that I receive is passed on to the 

Membership Coordinator.  I continue to assist the Public 

Information Committee Chair with newsletters and other 

committee chairs and Council members as requested. 

I encourage each member to become more engaged and 

supportive of the activities of SCPHA.  The more you participate in 

events, meetings and committee activities, the more you will 

receive from the organization.  Please be a part of everything the 

Association has to offer! 

Check your emails and Facebook and Twitter messages from 

SCPHA.  You will be surprised what you will learn about what is 

going on and how you can be an integral part of the Association.  I 

hope to see you at the 2015 Golf Tournament September 11, 

section meetings, committee meetings and the Fall Conference  

Thanks for all you offer the organization and to Public Health! 

 

I continue to look for your support in making the South Carolina Public Health Association the leading professional association for people 

dedicated to promoting and protecting the health and environment of all South Carolinians.  

Lastly, I want to encourage you to believe in yourself and your vision.  It is easy to get intimidated thinking about the magnitude of the 

scale and scope of your work, but you must persist.  You will be met with politics, resistance and rejection, but stand your ground and be 

confident.  Public health is full of activists and advocates ready and willing to work in partnership, so do not be afraid to reach out and cold 

contact potential collaborators.  To continue growing, we must open up our professional selves to resources that have the potential to 

provide a new experience and to enlighten us about the world of public health outside of our circle.  

We hope that you find this newsletter to be filled with timely, relevant information as a valued member of the association and public 

health professional in South Carolina.   

If you have any comments, suggestions, or questions, please feel free to email me at jayisneecee@gmail.com or call 803-898-3898.  

Yours in Good Health,  

Johnese M. Bostic  

ά!ƛƴΩǘ bƻ {ǘƻǇǇƛƴƎ ¦ǎ bƻǿΧ²ŜΩǊŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ aƻǾŜΗέ 
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Laa95L!¢9 t!{¢ tw9{L59b¢Ω{ w9thw¢ Michelle L. Myer, DNP, RN, APRN, CPNP 

In the past year, I have had the opportunity to work with seasoned 
professionals, young professionals, and students in a number of 
SCPHA activities.  A few highlights include: 

¶ Attending the President-Elect training hosted by the 
American Public Health Association.  Your current 
president and I learned a great deal from the experiences 
of other state associations and especially learned that our 
issues with membership and participation are not unique 
to South Carolina. 

¶ Participation in a strategic planning leadership retreat.  An 
important party of strategic planning is to realize that 
what is written is a strategy -- a roadmap, as it were, and 
that roadblocks and unexpected delays will have to be 
addressed.  We have made slow progress, but progress is 
progress and I look forward to continued refining of our 
strategies as we learn from each step we take.  These baby 
steps were re-measured and re-planed in our June 2015 
Strategic Planning retreat.  

¶ Participation in called and ad hoc meetings, our Winter 
Conference and our Public Health month kickoff, during 

which I was able to get quite excited about the 
commitment and skills of longtime and new leadership in 
this Association.  

One issue that we had to address this year was how to be the best 
stewards of our very limited resources.  This led to a hard decision 
to change our processes for accounting and financial management.  
It meant ending a longtime relationship with our accounting 
professional.  Many thanks go to the group who oversaw our 
transition and to Lillie Hall and Richard Funderburk who will now be 
overseeing our funds.   

Like all of you, I look forward to next year and to continuing the 
work of our previous immediate past president in updating and 
streamlining the documents that govern this Association. Under the 
leadership of our incoming president, Johnese Bostic, we will 
become a lean, mean, [something] machine.  Our job, and your job 
with us, will be to help us figure out what the [something] is.   

Thank you for the opportunity to serve you for the past two years 
as your President-Elect and as your President. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


